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Gantlemern:

Thig is in regard to your letter, dated April 27, 2000, to

Dr. David Vigh concerning the Corps of Engineexs’ regulatory
authority within the Larcse to Golden Meadow Hurricane bProtection

levee,

Individuals, companies or agencies are reguired to obtain a
permit from the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers prior to peglnning
any work that discharges £ill material into waters of the United
States or that may impact navigational interests. The wetlands
and waterways within the Larose to Golden Meadow Hurricane
Protection Levee remain within the jurisdiction of the Corps of
Engineers and permits are required for the depositicon of Zill
marerial and structures in wetlands and waterways. Permitting
requirements are the same whether within or outsgide the hurricane
protection gystem, The only difference is that once we datermine
that a permit can be issued for an individual action, we will not
require compensatory mitigation for impacts to wetland functions.
The Corpes of Engineers mitigated for the direct impacts to

wetlands caused through implementation of the hurricane
ciated secondary development of

protection levee and the asso
wetlands within the system, Since the loss of wetland functions

has been mitigated, we will not reguire that they be mitigated a
second time.

If you have any questions, please contact Dr’ James Barlow
of this cffice at (504) 862-2250C. BUD
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